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DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
UNITED STATES ARMY YUMA PROVING GROUND
301 C STREET
YUMA AZ 853659498

Environmental Sciences Directorate 26 April 2004

MEMORANDUM FOR SEE DISTRIBUTION

SUBJECT: Illegal Collection and Removal of Natural and Historic Resources from YPG

1. Ithas come to my attention that some folks may believe it is acceptable to remove
natural and historical resources from YPG. This is a reminder that it is illegal to remove
natural resources such as petrified wood or cultural artifacts from YPG. A variety of
federal statutes and DA regulations forbid removing such resources. The only known
deposit of petrified wood in western Arizona is located on YPG. The petrified wood
deposits, through scientific investigation, can tell us a great deal about the geology,
climate and plant life that existed here eons ago. It is a non-renewable resource as are
cultural artifacts that are fast disappearing due to illegal removal by collectors and
souvenir hunters.

2. If you find something you believe has natural or cultural significance, leave it in place,

make note of the location and contact the YPG Conservation Office, 328-2128 or 328-
2244.

3. Finally, and of even greater concem, is the risk to your personal safety when you pick
up and move items you find on YPG. This installation has been used for military training
and testing since the 1940s and unexploded ordnance could be anywhere. The best
policy is to avoid anything that appears unnatural and to avoid handling anything you
find; no matter how innocuous it appears.

4. T am committed to preserving these resources. Please help us preserve our natural and
cultural resources. Leave the things you find for the enjoyment of future generations.

4 fls

7
STEPHEN D. KREIDER
Colonel, U.S. Army
Commanding
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